

1-13-1976

Student Association Meeting Minutes, 01-13-1976

Student Association

Follow this and additional works at: <https://scholarworks.harding.edu/stu-association>

Recommended Citation

Student Association. (1976). Student Association Meeting Minutes, 01-13-1976. Retrieved from <https://scholarworks.harding.edu/stu-association/475>

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Scholar Works at Harding. It has been accepted for inclusion in Student Association by an authorized administrator of Scholar Works at Harding. For more information, please contact scholarworks@harding.edu.



Student Association Meeting
Tuesday, January 13, 1976
5:15 SA Office

"God grant me the serenity to accept the things I cannot change, the courage to change the things I can, and the wisdom to know the difference." anonymous

Present: Dr. Barnes, Lot Therrio, Cecil Wilson, Brant Bryan, Nancy Cochran, Bonnie Ulrey, David Johnson, Diane Goodspeed, Richie Poe, Tom Capshew, Mike Tomlin, Anita McCutcheon, Roxie Whittemore, Doug Cave, Suzie Carey, Allan Tomme, Marilyn Horseman, Charlie Coil, Randy Kemp, Ben Wiles.

OLD BUSINESS

Cabinet Appointments - Doug Cave has been appointed chairman of the Movie Affairs Committee due to the resignation of Gilbert Melson. Beth Maguffee has been appointed chairman of the Advertising Committee, and Ben Wiles is chairman of the Academic Affairs Committee.

Movie Affairs - Doug reported that this weekend the movie will be TORA! TORA! TORA! The show will be on Friday and Saturday nights at 7:45 and admission will be 75 cents.

Toy and Dolly Drive - The drive was a great success this year. Those clubs having 100% participation were Kappa Delta, Tri Sigma and Alpha Omega. Thanks is extended to all of you who help to make it another success this year.

Dress Code Survey - Tom moved that the Executive Council conduct a popular survey on the campus concerning the dress code. The motion was seconded. Reasons for the survey were stated being - 1) the council will get an idea of how the student body feels about the dress code and 2) the administration will know how the student body feels. A questionnaire will be drawn up this week. If any students have concise questions that they would like to be put on this questionnaire please slip them under the SA office door by Friday evening.

Cafeteria Recommendation Committee - This Committee will be making their report at next weeks meeting.

Student Center Research Committee - Allan Tomme is now chairman of this committee. He will make a report in two weeks.

Lighting Situation - Suggestions concerning the lighting situation on campus and how it can be improved will be appreciated from the students or faculty. Give your suggestions to any council member.

Student Police Force - Tom Capshew suggested that this idea be dropped due to the extra burden that would be placed on the social clubs. David Johnson said that some kind of program should be adopted before warm weather comes because that is the type of weather that escort service is needed. Richie Poe suggested that it evolve into an escort service, especially around Spring Sing time when girls will be staying out later and will need someone to walk them back to the dorm. This option will be taken.

Christian College Communication - Roxie and Lot will start sending a newsletter to our Sister Christian Colleges.

Ganus Building Mailbox - Lot and Tom will approach the Post Master of Searcy concerning putting a mail box by the Ganus Building.

Social Affairs - Suzie reported on the first week activities. The committee is tentatively planning a coffeehouse and SHILOH MORNING for the month of February.

Spiritual Life Committee - Charlie reported that Mr. Dykes has approved a bulletin board to be placed in the student center for the spiritual life committee. Plans for this semester have been discussed and singing one day a week in chapel and taking charge of one Wednesday night per month at College Church are some tentative ideas. Bambi moved that the committee help coordinate an effort to take a bus to Tulsa, OK to the workshop that is to be held there. Charlie will look into the possibilities.

NEW BUSINESS

Library Committee - Marilyn Horseman reported that this committee will meet next week. She would like to have some suggestions concerning the library that she could present to the committee.

Junior College Tourney - Harding College will again host this tournament. It is now called the Harding Junior College Invitational.

Lost and Found - Shelves will be built in the SA office for the lost and found. As soon as they are built the lost and found will be officially in the SA office. The purpose for this is so that the students will not have to run all over campus trying to locate the lost and found.

New Ideas - Mike Tomlin will talk to Dean Campbell about the policy of weights in the dorm. A Spring Hilarity is being planned for April 9 in conjunction with a school picnic. Lot will talk with Mr. Beckett about some ideas presented by a student to shorten registration line. A suggestion was made that a juke box be placed in the student center. Bonnie will look into this. Bambi suggested that the pool tables be recovered in the bowling alley. Roxie will talk to Mr. Tucker about getting hot water in the Men's Dorms. The Advertising and Public Relations Committee will now be called the Advertising Committee.

ELECTIONS WILL BE HELD THIS COMING WEDNESDAY FOR THE WOMEN'S SOPHOMORE REPRESENTATIVE. INTENT TO FILE FORMS WILL BE DUE THIS FRIDAY NIGHT AND PETITIONS WILL BE DUE SUNDAY NIGHT. ALL SOPHOMORE WOMEN INTERESTED IN RUNNING PLEASE GET YOUR INTENT TO FILE FORMS IN.

Nancy Cochran
SA Secretary